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Sabre 6 Sends,


This newsletter finds us well here in Northern Iraq.  Since we last communicated, we’ve moved to one of the more beautiful and scenic areas in this country.  Rolling hills, green grass and the mountains as a backdrop make this a rather enjoyable location under the circumstances.  We continue combat operations in support of the 2nd Brigade Combat Team.


Since the operational tempo has slowed down a little bit, we have begun to start training again.  Over the last few days, we qualified over 75 Cavalry Troopers on the M4 rifle to sustain their competence and confidence with their weapon and conducted aircraft gunnery Tables 3 & 4 for those crewmembers not introduced to the aircraft weapons systems.  We will continue to train here to further hone the skills of our soldiers.  In the next week, we plan to conduct other ranges to sustain proficiency with the pistol, Mark 19 and .50 cal crew served weapon.

To date, we’ve flown over 2000 hours, shot more than 25,000 rounds of .50 cal, 700 rockets and pumped over 100,000 gallons of fuel.  The Commanding General (CG) has nominated the Squadron to receive the Valorous Unit Award, the second highest, Army unit award possible in combat operations.  To be nominated for this award, the unit had to display “extraordinary heroism in combat against an armed enemy.”  Additionally, the CG intends to endorse our submission as the AAAA “Aviation Unit of the Year” award; a truly remarkable accomplishment by a dedicated and outstanding unit.


With the closure of intense combat operations, we have started looking at changes in personnel and rotations into new jobs.  Currently, we will lose two outstanding officers, both CPT Tim Hodges (C Troop) and 1LT Monica Strye (B Troop) will go to Brigade.  We extend a sincere thank you to their contributions and bravery in combat with the Cavalry.  We extend a welcome to CPT Marcus Ritter and 1LT Andrew Dial who come from Brigade to fill our ranks.  CPT Ritter is slated to command A Troop and 1LT Dial is already in B Troop.  Many other cavalry troopers are changing out as well.  My intent is to change all troop-level commands at the earliest opportunity based on operational tempo and the ability to conduct change of command inventories.  HHT is first in order of change with Chris and Reggie conducting inventories now.  The Troop changes of command slating are as follows:


HHT – CPT Petty – CPT Harper


A Trp – CPT Worrell – CPT Ritter


B Trp – CPT Cowan – CPT Frederick


C Trp – CPT Faulkner – CPT Arnold


E Trp -  CPT Bonino – CPT Gilbert 



CPT Arnold is a former Cav Trooper who’s been on a one-year hiatus on Division Staff and CPT Gilbert comes to us from 8th Battalion of the 101st, our Aviation Intermediate Maintenance unit.  We welcome all inbound troopers and blessed to continue to get such wonderful Americans to serve with as Cavalrymen.  Several new officers are inbound over the next several months, including MAJ Jimmy Blackmon who is slated to assume duties as the S3.

I am so proud of this Squadron, specifically all the families.  Your support, prayers, and dedication to our unit and country have allowed all of us to serve with little reservations.  We are a blessed unit within a blessed nation and for that I am truly grateful.





Sabre 06 “Out Front!”

Headhunter 6 Sends,

Hello from Mosul, Iraq.  I am sure a lot of you have seen the Squadron on MSNBC.  We are all doing really well here and now everyone knows how good this unit really is.  Northern Iraq is a great change from the south.  We have rolling hills covered with wheat and flowers.  It is really beautiful and it is great to finally get out of the dirt.  This will be my last letter home as the Commander of HHT.  I am due to change over with CPT Harper.  His wife as you all know is already running the FRG so the transition will be seamless back home.  

The Division Commander has said that this is the best aviation unit in the entire war, and most of the credit can go to the hard work of the Headhunters.  Through tireless effort they have maintained fuel, ammo, food, supplies, and communication throughout the entire battlefield.  All the credit for our success belongs to the great soldiers of the 3/5 platoon, motor pool, DFAC, supply, S1, S2, S3, S4, medics, orderly room, commo, and the chaplain team.  We came together to form a great team working towards one goal, and we achieved it.  SPC Russell of 3/5 will get the opportunity to meet the Secretary of Defense, The Honorable Mr. Rumsfeld.  He was selected to represent HHT because of his hard work and effort he put forth to secure our victory.  The truth is the Secretary of Defense should come to visit us because all of the Headhunters made great contributions to our success.  It has been an honor for me to work with the greatest professionals in the world and I will miss every soldier.  Be proud of your spouses for they have accomplished what many only dream about, served their nation with honor and distinction.  It has been a distinct privilege to be part of this Band of Brothers and I will cherish the memories for all of my life.  Thank you for you continued support from the families, you give us our strength to endure.

“Out Front”

CPT Thomas C. Petty

Troop Commander

Annihilator 6 Sends,

Howdy from Mosul.  This is by far the best place we have lived in since Fort Campbell.  Nice rolling hills and lots of green grass, but only one tree and it is about two miles away!  The city itself is much cleaner than the rest of the country as well.  

Great news for the Annihilators!  SFC (P) Pat Reese was selected this week to be promoted to the rank of Master Sergeant.  Congratulations Pat!

The Annihilators are alive and well with morale still being high due to the tremendous amount of support from our loved ones at home.  We have also been adopted by the entire state of Minnesota so it seems after they had a Freedom Rally there at the beginning of the war.  The Troop has received an enormous amount of mail from that Rally and we are doing our best to keep up with the Thank You letters.

With the Operational tempo shifting from Combat to Stability and Support Operations (or more commonly referred to as SASO), things have calmed down considerably.  Everyone is enjoying the reduced stress and the extra sleep that was desperately needed.  We hope everyone back home is doing great and thanks again for the outstanding support from home. 

OUT FRONT!

Annihilator 06

Ban’shee 6 Sends,

Hello again to all our loved ones and friends.  I am happy to report that we are still all doing very well, and our spirits are still high.  Life has gotten a little bit more tolerable here in Iraq, and we’ve slowed down enough to catch our breath.

We’ve moved far to the north, and northern Iraq is actual quite a beautiful place.  Our newest assembly area is up in the mountains, and we live on top of a hill, with a wonderful view of the valleys below.  The sand is pretty much behind us now, and we are now living in the middle of a grassy meadow, complete with daisies and poppies.  The weather is also much cooler here.  The temperature rarely rises above 90, and the nights are generally in the 50s.  We certainly can’t complain about our living conditions anymore.

Some great news is that we have a new Ban’shee with us now.  1LT Andrew Dial has just moved to the Troop after spending the last several months as the Executive Officer for the HHC, 101st Avn Bde.  Andy has been working hard at Brigade, but he is definitely happy to be in an Air Troop, where he can fly and where the atmosphere is little bit more laid back than he’s used to.  

The leaders in the Troop, 1SG Garcia, 1LT Osmon, 1LT Strye, SSG McWhorter, SSG Martinez, SGT Gonzalez, SGT Castro, and 1LT Anderson have done a wonderful job at taking care of all the Ban’shee troopers, always looking out for their best interest and keeping everyone safe, healthy, and happy.  CW3 Cooper and CW3 Carter, along with the platoon and section sergeants, have done an amazing job at keeping the aircraft flying.  CW4 Pedersen, CW4 Merrell, CW4 Bledsoe, CW3 Jewett, CW2 Voreis, CW2 Blaise, CW2 White, CW2 Young, CW2 Kimm, and CW2 Duran have continued to pull off some very tough flights, and we’ve had no incidents or accidents.  Hats off to all the Ban’shee pilots for accomplishing all their combat missions in an exemplary manner.  And of course, we still rely on all the crew chiefs to do all the real work around here.  Pretty much, if a job is hard, messy, or undesirable, you can count on a crew chief to do it without complaining, and do it well.  SPC Parker, SPC Thomas, SPC Salvador, SPC Root, SPC Crosby, SPC Hendrick, SPC Crawford, SPC Covian, and SPC Starrett have done a tremendous job, and they are truly the ones who keep the Troop going.   

On a sad note, we are losing a long-time Ban’shee.  1LT Monica Strye must leave us and take over the Executive Officer position in HHC Brigade.  We are all sad to see her go, and I personally want to thank her for her hard work and dedication to the Troop.  We will definitely miss her, and the Troop won’t be quite the same without her.

We continue to keep you in our thoughts and prayers, and we know you do the same for us.  Take care of yourselves and each other, and we hope to see you all very soon.

Ban’shee 06

Condor 6 Sends,

Hello from the grassy, rolling hills of northern Iraq!!  Life has taken a turn for the better here in our new assembly area.  We overlook the city of Mosul and can see beautiful mountains in the distance.  The temperatures are much cooler adding to the benefits of living in the north.  We continue to see some of the nicest sunrises and sunsets you will see anywhere in the world.    As you can see there is no need to worry about us, all is well.

I would like to take this time to welcome a new addition to the Condor family:  Shelby Grace Calhoun (6 lbs, 12 oz) was born to Ashley and Danny Calhoun on 12 April 2003 at 1056 in the morning.   Congratulations!

More congratulations are due for the following Condors who are celebrating April birthdays:  SPC James Day (5 April), CW2 Al Mays (12 April), and CW3 Scott Moyers (22 April).  Happy Birthday!!  

Each of us here would all like to take the time to say a special thank you to Mac Jones and the rest of the Condor Association for their continued support of the Troop.  We appreciate their efforts to make our lives much easier.

Since our last update, the Troop conducted operations in support of 2nd Brigade throughout southern Baghdad and the city of Mosul.  Although we found it somewhat surreal to be in this nation’s capital city, the Iraqi people seemed quite pleased to have us here supporting and ensuring their freedom.  As always, the Troop conducted its missions successfully and continued to lead the way in aircraft maintenance.  Our crew chiefs impress me daily with the amount and quality of aircraft maintenance they have performed during this operation (I know you wish they would all work that hard on their chores around the house).  Each of the pilots continues to do an outstanding job supporting our infantry brethren.  You should all be very proud of the work your spouses have done here.  There will undoubtedly be more flying and more driving and I know that each member of the Troop is up to the task.

I am very pleased to hear that the FRG is doing well back home.  A special thanks goes to 1LT Rod Dwyer who by all accounts is doing a great job as the Rear Detachment Commander.   It makes our time here less stressful to know that you all are taking care of yourselves back home.  Continue to support each other there as we do over here.  Together we will make this a very successful deployment.  As always, thank you for taking the time to write letters, bake goodies, and send much needed supplies.  We all appreciate your efforts.  Until the next update we wish all of you well…OUT FRONT!!    

Condor 06

Mustang Troop Sends,

April has been a busy month for Echo Troop.  We’ve seen nearly everything the terrain of Iraq has to offer from dusty deserts to the wheat farms surrounding Baghdad, to the mountainous land surrounding Mosul.  The battles concerning Al Hilla were amongst the most exciting for Echo Troop.  Aircraft maintenance in the field is a task we’re accustomed to, fixing bullet holes and wiring that had been shot was something to which we had to adapt.  This was, of course, an easy feat to overcome for our sheet metal and electrical personnel, who assessed and conquered the situation with much haste and efficiency.  We’re currently still at Mosul which, in The Bible, is where Jonah was told by God to preach in Nineveh, who refused and was swallowed by a fish [story provided by SPC Venable and SPC Napper].  Admittedly, the area is beautiful.  As everyone arrived you heard people singing “The Sound of Music” or in SFC Wall’s case “The Sound of Griswald.”  It wasn’t necessarily a scene from a musical, but when you’re in this situation you do all you can to make light of it.  The mail system is still intolerably slow; we are ever patient though, as we’ve had black hawks attached to us for such matters.  We now also have Internet!  Every day one step closer to normal civilization!  If your husband or wife has not contacted you through email it may be because he or she does not remember his or her AKO account information.  We do not have access to Hotmail, yahoo, etc., so if you know your spouse’s AKO info (or can get it) sending it to them would enable faster communication back home.  Two months down, there is no telling yet how many are left to go, but we are all still seeing the glass as half full since we’ve all made it this far unscathed.  We miss our families back home terribly and hope to join them there as soon as possible.  

SPC Villeneuve

E Troop

2-17 Cav is the Air Cavalry Squadron in the world’s Only Air Assault Division
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